problem: malnutrition." See Henry A. Kissenger, <u>The Report of the President's National Bipartisan Commission on Central America</u>, (MacMillan Publishing Co: New York, 1983) p. 83.

- 60. The World Almanac 1985, op. cit., p. 563.
- 61 "History of Mexico," <u>Encyclopedia Britanica</u> (Encyclopedia Britanica Incorporated: Chicago, 1984) Vol. 12, p. 88.
- 62. Id.
- 63. Id.
- 64. Id.
- 65. Id.
- 66. For an interesting discussion of the crisis in Mexico's
 State University Program, see Mary Williams Walsh, "Hard Times
 Hit Mexico's State University," The Wall Street Journal,
 International Section, Friday, October 31, 1986, p.30 col's 1-3;
 Mary Williams Walsh, "Mexican Youths Flood Into University Aimed
 At Educating Masses," Wall Street Journal, Wednesday, March 18,
 1987, p.1, col. 1; Robert Graham, "Less to spend on more
 students," Financial Times, December 10, 1987, p. 2, col's 3-7,

Section III.

- 67. Bressand, op. cit., p. 753.
- 68. Alan Riding, "Beleaguered Mexico Cedes Role as Central American Power Broker," <u>The New York Times</u>, National Edition, Friday, October 24, 1986, p.1, col. 4.
- 69. <u>Id.</u>, p. 4, col. 5.
- 70. Id.
- 71. Alan Riding, "Mexico's Embattled Ruling Party: The Calls for Change Grow Loud," <u>The New York Times</u>, National Edition, Wednesday, October 22, 1986, p.1, col.2-3 and p. 8 co.. 1-6.
- 72. Id.; Union disenchantment is discussed in Matt Moffett,

 "Mexican Unions Plan Showdown On Price Surge," Wall Street

 Journal, Firday, December 11, 1987, p. 21, col. 4; Matt Moffett,

 "Mexico Reaches Wage Accord With Unions," Wall Street Journal,

 Wednesday, December 16, 1987, p. 24, col. 4; Matt Moffett,

 "Labor Discontent Rocks Mexican Politics," Wall Street Journal,

 Thursday, November 5, 1987, p. 32, col's 1-3. Opposition groups
 have considered joining forces to attack the PRI. See William

 Stockton, "Leftists in Mexico Seeking a Merger," New York Times,

 Sunday, January 18, 1987, p. 3, col's 1-3. Note also the rising

popularity of opposition candidate Cuahtemoc Cardenas to the PRI's candidate Carlos Salinas de Gortari. See Larry Rother, "Ruling Party in Mexico Does Battle With Son of a Founder," New York Times, Sunday, March 15, 1987, p. 10, col. 2. Dr. Manuel Clouthier of the National Action Party (PAN) is also a popular candidate. See "The peons turn on Mexico's ever-ruling party," The Economist, Saturday, March 5, 1988, p. 43, col's 1-3; Daniel James, "Who Is Manuel J. Clouthier," Mexico-United States Report, January, 1988, vol. I, No. 5, p. 1.

- 73. <u>Id.</u>; See also "Stoic Masses," <u>The Wall Street Journal</u>, Monday, Dec. 29, 1986, p. 1 col. 1.
- 74. "Mexico's Embattled Ruling Party: The Calls for Change Grow Loud," op. cit.
- 75. Id.; William Stockton, "Leftists in Mexico Seeking a

 Merger," The New York Times, Sunday, Jan. 18, 1987, p. 3 col's 1
 3; "Doing well by doing good," The Economist, October 31, 1987,
 p. 41, col 3; William Orme, "Mexico's Ruling Party Risks a New

 Approach," Washington Post, Thursday, December 31, 1987, p. A14,
 col's 1-5; Jonathan Steele, "Glacier Cracking under the Sun,"

 Manchester Guardian Weekly, January 10, 1988, p. 24, col's 1-5.

- 76. "Mexico's Bailout Masks Grave Problems that Threaten the Ruling Party's Grip," <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, Thursday, October 2, 1986, p. 30, col's 5-6.
- 77. "Under-the-table government, stashed cash leaves Mexico hungering for capital," <u>The Chicago Tribune</u>, Thursday, October 23, 1986, p. 1, col. 4 et seq.
- 78. Id.
- 79. <u>Id.</u>; David Anmar, "Has the Mexican Government Rigged the Oil Business?" <u>The Wall Street Journal</u>, Friday, Feb. 6, 1987, p. 15; Matt Moffett, "A Leftist Mexican Weekly Tweaks Politicians, Policies," <u>Wall Street Journal</u>, Tuesday, March 29, 1988, p. 26, col's 1-4.
- 80. Id.
- 81. "Suddenly, it's Mexico," The Economist, August 9, 1986, p.
- 17. Interestingly, the U.S. press seems much less interested in the drug trade in other nations. This Autumn I approached a writer for <a href="https://doi.org/10.1001/jhear.10

asked for an example so I mentioned that in May, 1986, the drug leaders in Colombia had offered, among other things, to whipe out the national debt in Colombia and provide 50,000 new jobs if the government would legalize the drug operations. The newsman would not even believe me on this--"because it would have been given a lot of press in the U.S.," he said. Yet Tova Maria Solo, "U.S. Protectionism Fires Up Colombian Drug Farmers," The Wall Street Journal, Friday, November 14, 1986, p. 21 (The Americas editorial) proved my contention in the penultimate paragraph of that article, where it mentioned the alleged deal.

- 82. "Mexico fears future as capital dries up," op. cit., p. 13. Other related issues are discussed in "Criticism by U.S. Of Mexico on Drugs Becomes Harsher," Wall Street Journal, Friday, February 6, 1987, p. 5, col. 1.
- 83. Id.
- 84. Laurence G. O'Donnell, "Cornerstone of Latin Democracies
 May Be Crumbling," The Americas editorial, <u>The Wall Street</u>

 <u>Journal</u>, Friday, October 3, 1986, p. 21.
- 85. Id.

- 86. Id.
- 87. Id.
- 88. Id.
- 89. "Mexico fears future as capital dries up," op. cit., p. 13.

 See also, Jay Mathews, "Mexican Families, U.S. Firms Depend on

 Illgal Migration," Washington Post, Sunday, November 15, 1987, p.

 A6, col's 1-2.
- 90. Robert Pear, "Experts tell U.S. to watch Mexico's unrest,"
 N.Y. Times News Service, <u>The Wisconsin State Journal</u>, Sunday,
 October 19, 1986, p. 1.
- 91. Id.
- 92. These three issues were named specifically by a representative of the U.S. State Department. Refer to the Panel Presentation of Ambassador John Jova--former U.S. ambassador to Mexico, Inter-American Security Policy Symposium, The National Defense University, Washington, DC, November 13-14, 1986.
- 93. E.G. "Criticism by U.S. Of Mexico on Drugs Becomes

Harsher, " The Wall Street Journal, Friday, Feb. 6, 1987, p. 5; In addition, a series of articles in The Wall Street Journal began on November 19, 1986 dealing with the drug and corruption issue. Mexico is not alone in this boat however. See Alan Riding, "Colombia's Press Unites to Fight Drugs," The New York Times, Sunday, Jan. 18, 1987, p. 3 col's 4-6. See also, Jay Mathews, "Nine Indicted in "85 Slaying of DEA Agent," Washington Post, Thursday, January 7, 1988, p. A24, col. 1. There was some progress on the drug issue at the 1988 Reagan-de la Madrid Summit. See Lou Cannon, "U.S., Mexican Leaders Hail Improved Ties," Washington Post, Sunday, February 14, 1988, p. A31, col's 5-6; Miguel de la Madrid, "Comments on Talks With Reagan," FBIS-Latin America, February 16, 1988, p. 6-7; William Branigin, "Mexico Cracks Major Arms, Drug-Trafficking Ring," Washington Post, Friday, February 26, 1988, p. A25, col's 1-6. More recently, Carlos Salinas de Gortari has indicated that eliminating narcotics trafficking should be a top priority for Mexican national security. See E. Olivares, N. Martin, and A. Garza, "Salinas Vows To Eliminate Drug Trafficking," FBIS-LAT-88-040, March 1, 1988, p. 10, col. 1.

94. Jean-Claude Buhrer, "The US honey-pot lures Mexico's dispossessed," Manchester Guardian Weekly, December 27, 1987, p. 14, col's 1-5; Larry Rother, "New Law Makes Waves North and South," New York Times, Sunday, March 15, 1987, p. 3, col's 1-4.

- 95. For an elaborate discussion of the complexities brought on by the new immigration law, see Matt Moffett and Dianna Solis, "Alein Process. Immigrants Face Task Of Meeting the Rules For Amnesty Program," The Wall Street Journal, Wednesday, November 26, 1986, p. 1, col. 1. See also Matt Moffett and Dianna Solis, "Employers Must Verify the Citizenship Of All Workers Under Immigration Law," The Wall Street Journal, Wednesday, November 26, 1986, International Section, p. 15, col. 1.
- 95. For a brief discussion of the tax on oil, see Steve Weingarten, "U.S. ambassador arrives in Mexico facing host of problems," The Atlanta Journal, Sunday, November 9, 1986, pp. 22, col's 1-6.
- 96. "Beleaguered Mexico Cedes Role as Central American Power Broker," op. cit. For a related discussion, see William Branigin, "patrol Alerted Along Border With Mexico," Washington Post, Sunday, July 26, 1987, p. A1, col. 2.
- 97. For an detailed discussion of the potential for tourism in Mexico, see Pat Healey, "Plan to avoid past mistakes," <u>Financial Times</u>, Thursday, December 10, 1987, p. 8, col's 5-8, Section III;

Vincent J. Schodolski and John Crewdson, "Tourism--Mexico's underdeveloped assest," Chicago Tribune, Friday, November 28, 1986, Final edition, p. 1, col. 1. In a way, I find the Tribune article rather ironic because the Chicago Tribune has run a number of articles describing how politically and economically unstable Mexico is. Do they realize that their own press has contributed to that image, thus hurting Mexico's chances at developing their tourist industry which they themselves suggest Mexico do? This is an interesting paradox. More generally, it should be noted that Mr. de la Madrid has managed to open trade in a few areas. See "U.S. and Mexico Reach Accords on Trade Items, " Wall Street Journal, Thursday, December 31, 1987, p. 2, col. 4; Clyde H. Farnsworth, "Mexico, U.S. Easing Trade Policies," New York TImes, January 1, 1988; William A. Orme, Jr., "Mexico, US to Ink Landmark Trade Pact," Journal of Commerce, October 29, 1987; "South of the border," The Economist, February 20, 1988, p. 43, col's 2-3.